; V(: caq?dk?‘;‘ 9 ot , 2 7
Unc MINiNG AND MILLING onld o

|
\
n Division 0! United Nuclear Corparalion New Mexioo LDnes ions Gallyp New Mexico 873
| AUNT RESOURCES YO Drawer QO Telephane 506/722.668 )
1}

RETURN ORIGINAL TO POR, HQ.

UNC/ASHQ-91-406M
January 14, 199!

é& 4L

Mr. Ramon Hall, Director JAN 190 . ‘w/,,i"'
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Cominission ' X 71841
Uranium Recovery Field Office EBE“ fn ‘ sy

P. O Box 25325
Denver, CO 80228

Dear Mr. Hall;

United Nuclear Corporation hereby requests that our license SUA-1475 b2 amended to allow the
company to dispose of certain by-product materials, described’ in more detail belo'y, in owr
Church Rock tailings facility, Said materials were produced at a sister facility located in
Mulberry, Florida. The facility, Uranium Recovery Corp. (URC), currendy holds a radioactive
materials license from the Florida Department of Health & Rehabilitative Services (License No.
1059-1). Florida is an Agreement State Licensor pursuant to the Atomic Energy Act.

The URC facility, which operated in the early 1970's and 80's, extracied uranium from “ore"
which came from the phosphate fertilizer industry. The uranium extraction process utilized at
Mulberry was very similar (o the solvent extraction portion of the process found at a
conventional uranium mill and produced a by-product waste which was dispoased of in a small
1/2 acre pond,

Your staff may well be familiar with the operation of this type of facility as many of the
phosphogypsum operations have similar uranium extraction processs located at their plants.
Each of these operations also have radioactive materials licenses from the Flonda DHRS and
typically dispose of their by-product wastes in the gypsum pile along with the other wastes they
produce.

The Mulberry facility is unique in that URC operated independently of the fertilizer plant.
Pregnant uranium-laden liquor was trucked from the fertilizer plant to URC for processing. The
barven liquor was transported back to the fertilizer plant fer disposal after the uranius was
removed. However, a small waste retention pond was utilized at the Muiberry plant,

PDR

The facility i1s presently undergoing decommissioning  Jost of the by-product wasie generated
at Mulberry such as equipment and foundations have b. .a decontaminated or otherwise disposed
of. However, there remain approximately 91 cubic yards of uranium contaminated soii
excavated from the waste pond yet to be disposed of. Originally we hoped ‘0 dispose of this
material at one of the gypsum piles in the area. However, the required approvals are unlikely
to be obtained in sufficient time to allow us (0 complete decommissicning ¢ a timely manner, O
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